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A Resolution Of The City Commission Of The City Of Hollywood, Florida, Authorizing The

Appropriate City Officials To Execute The Attached Highway Maintenance Memorandum Of

Agreement Between The City Of Hollywood And The Florida Department Of Transportation,

For The Construction Of Sidewalks And Bike Lanes In Hollywood Gardens West (Johnson

Street To The North, Hollywood Boulevard To The South, 56th Avenue To The East And SR7

To The West), By The Florida Department Of Transportation Through Broward County MPO

Complete Streets Funding (State FM No. 434679-1-52-01).

Staff Recommends: Approval of the attached Resolution.

Explanation:

The roads within the Hollywood Gardens West neighborhood are part of the City’s Roadway
System. Broward Metropolitan Planning Organization (Broward MPO), has committed funding
from Federal and State sources to promote Mobility Projects program including sidewalk and
bike lane networks which are part of the Complete Streets Initiative. Broward MPO allocated
funding for City of Hollywood improvements with a value of approximately $4,500,000.00
($4.53 million/$4,532,897.00) within their FY 2017-2021 Transportation Improvement
Program for a Sidewalk and Bike Lane project within the Hollywood Gardens West
neighborhood and portions of Taft Street.

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), in coordination with the City of Hollywood,
and the Broward MPO have developed Construction Documents for the project, held public
meetings, and initiated permitting and constructability reviews. FDOT will contract for and
construct the improvements including constructing missing sidewalks segments within
Hollywood Gardens West and along Taft Street from N. 20th Avenue to N. 14th Avenue,
installing bike lanes on existing pavement along Glenn and Columbus Parkways, installing
nineteen drainage inlets with drain fields and re-grading as needed to create bio swales and
pedestrian lighting improvements at the intersection of SR7 and Johnson Street and US1 and
Taft Street, signage and pavement markings.

The City of Hollywood has jurisdiction and maintains the roadway pavement within the right of
way of Hollywood Gardens West and Taft Street and will continue to maintain the newly
constructed improvements in accordance to Federal and State standards.

FDOT requires this understanding between the City and FDOT be formalized through the
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FDOT requires this understanding between the City and FDOT be formalized through the
execution of the attached Highway Maintenance Memorandum of Agreement.

Recommended for inclusion on the agenda by:
Dr. Wazir Ishmael, City Manager
Gus Zambrano, Assistant City Manager
Thomas Barnett, Director, Department of Development Services
Luis A. Lopez, City Engineer
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